Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

14-51.031
General Services Signs

The Department of Transportation hereby gives notice: that on March 24, 2021, the Department of Transportation entered a Clerk’s Order of Dismissal. On January 19, 2021, Sarasota Doctors Hospital, Inc., d/b/a Doctors Hospital of Sarasota (Doctors), requested a variance seeking a permanent waiver or variance from the provisions of subparagraph 14-51.031(2)(b)2, F.A.C., which requires that hospitals and stand-alone emergency rooms that meet certain criteria are eligible for general service signing in advance of the intersection which provides the most practical route to the facility. Notice of the Petition for Variance was published in the January 21, 2021 issue of the Florida Administrative Register. Doctors voluntarily withdrew its petition for waiver or variance on March 23, 2021.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Clerk of Agency Proceedings, Department of Transportation, 605 Suwannee Street, M.S. 58, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0458, FDOT.AgencyClerk@dot.state.fl.us.
